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W
EE

KL
Y 

N
EW

SL
ET

TE
R

Fr
id

ay
 2

1s
t O

ct
ob

er
 2

02
2

Mrs Nairne’s Headlines

First Aid Slips 
During Covid, we moved away from sending 
accident slips home to inform parents and 
carers of minor scrapes that children get in 
the playground.  

We are now going to start sending slips 
home if your child hurts themself in the 
playground but does not need to be sent to 
the office for first aid.  We will always call 
you if your child has a head bump or more 
significant playground accident that require 
them to be sent to the office for first aid.

Please keep us informed with how this is 
working for you.  We want to make sure we 
keep you informed .

Communication
The booking for our Parent Consultations will go 
live on Tuesday 1st November at 5pm. You will 
receive an email with a link to book. You can also 
book by logging into the school website and 
going to the 'my account' section.

The Autumn term Parents Consultations will be 
Tuesday 8th November from 1.30pm to 6pm and 
Wednesday 9th November from 3.45pm to 6 
pm.  All appointments are in person. 

In order for you to be able to book an 
appointment, each of your children who attend 
Handsworth need to be registered on the 
website. If you are unsure if your child is 
registered correctly please contact the school 
office.

We look forward to meeting with you and 
discussing your child’s start to the year.

I would like to reiterate  an important 
message.  I want you to know that you can 
book an appointment with me to discuss any 
concerns, worries or issues you have.  I want us 
to work as a team to best support the children 
in our care. 

As a school, we appreciate the honest, open 
relationships with you and when we work 
together we can provide the best possible 
provision for our school community.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
you all for your support this half term, it means 
a lot to us.  Thank you to those parents and 
carers who offer to help out in school and who 
go above and beyond to support our 
community.  We will be in touch with our 
volunteers after half term.   Have a great week!





School will close at 1pm on Tuesday 8th November



Well done to 
the 
footballers 
who 
represented 
our school 
this week!



Quiz Night on 11th November from 7pm in the School Hall
You can book tables of either 4 or 8 people on our 
pta-events website
Tables of 4 will have one large pizza (Veggie or Meat)
Tables of 8 will have two large pizzas (Veggie or Meat)
https://www.ptaevents.co.uk/friendsofhandsworth/

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofhandsworth/index.cfm?event=login&notLoggedIn=true&success=shop#.Y06C-7bMK3B
https://www.ptaevents.co.uk/friendsofhandsworth/


If you require a change of pick up, 
please try to let us know by 12pm at 
the latest.  This will give the office 
time to ensure class teachers are 
aware.



October Cycling School
 
This October Half Term Free Cycling 
School is returning to Memorial Park E4 
for any primary or secondary school pupils 
that lives or studies in the borough.
The sessions are free to attend and will be 
taking place from Monday 24 October to 
Friday 28 October 
More information and details of how to 
book a space can be found online here – 
https://www.cycleconfident.com/sponsors
/waltham-forest/.

Thank you very much to our parents for 
putting their names forward to become a 
parent governor.  
 
Please click  here to read all the 
candidates’ statements and cast one vote 
per parent/carer.  

Voting is anonymous and will end at 
midday on Monday 7th November. 

Diwali is the five-day Festival of Lights, 
celebrated by millions of Hindus, Sikhs 
and Jains across the world.

Diwali, which for some also coincides with 
harvest and new year celebrations, is a 
festival of new beginnings and the triumph 
of good over evil and light over darkness.

Before you read on, take this Diwali quiz 
to see how much you know about the 
festival.

When is Diwali?

The festival is usually some time between 
October and November, with the date 
changing each year.

This year Diwali takes place over five days 
from 22 October to 26 October with the 
main day of celebration on Monday 24 
October

https://www.cycleconfident.com/sponsors/waltham-forest/
https://www.cycleconfident.com/sponsors/waltham-forest/
https://www.handsworthprimary.org.uk/MAP.aspx?pid=Votes_en-GB&aid=nn_372380767_0
https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/quizzes/diwali-quiz


Holiday Survival Guide

Breaks from school can actually feel quite stressful 
for children, as their regular schedules and
routines are disrupted. As we head into half-term 
break, I thought it would be helpful to share these
tips once again, to help you minimise the tears and 
maximise the joy at home.

How can parents help?

As always with parenting, it is most important to 
look after yourself first. Make sure your cup is full so
you can stay calm. You can also let them know in 
advance what they will be doing over the holiday
and remind them again every morning the plans for 
the day. Many children will also do better if you
keep some routine and schedule every day, to offer 
them some predictability. If you can, always
include some outdoor or physical activity every day 
as it helps them to stay regulated. 

Finally, remember to do less and connect more.

With best wishes,

Greta
Integrative Child Psychotherapist

Join your fellow school 
mates Max & Serena (Year 6) 
for their debut radio show 
during which you'll discover 
just how very loud a dog can 
bark, why the grass is always 
greener on the other side & 
just how silly two people 
born a day apart can be. The 
show will feature original 
songs by Max along with 
some J-Pop, Elton John, Ellie 
Dixon & even a bloopers 
reel. Tune in from 5-6pm on 
Sunday 30th October at 
www.hspark.co.uk

Happy Half Term Break

http://www.hspark.co.uk/




We have our Flu Vaccination follow 
up 3rd November.  Please complete 
a form from the school office if you 
would like your child to have their 
flu vaccination.  Thank you. 

Flu Vaccination 









The purpose of Star of the Week is for us to have 

the opportunity to celebrate every child in our 

community specifically. We encourage everyone 

to celebrate what is wonderful about that child. 

Children do not need to do anything to earn Star 

of the Week – each child deserves it and they 

will each get a turn. The stars also have the 

opportunity to have tea with Mrs Nairne and Ms 

Addai.  

If your child is Star of the Week we encourage 

you to ask them to repeat to you some of the 

positive statements their classmates and 

teachers make about them and add your own! 

Star of the Week
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